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The Local Black Bass Fisheries

Dennis Lee of the California State Fish and Game will be back
to address the club. He will talk about the local bass
fisheries. Over a year ago, Dennis gave us an excellent
program on the rivers and fishing on the North coast of
California. At that time, he had recently be transferred to
the DFG office in Rancho Cordova and was in charge of the
bass fisheries of the area. He now has a very informative
show on local conditions and what the State is doing to
improve bass fishing. So come see where the action is from
the State’s point of view.

THE MUSEUM OF AMERICAN FLY FISHING
Our second program feature at the April meeting will be ( I
hope} the "Museum of American Fly Fishing. The program
presents the nostalgia of our fly fishing past along with the
excellent narration of William "Bill" Conrad. If that sounds
familiar, it is because I have been trying to show it for
five months and we seem always to run out of time. Luckily,
they have not changed the keep of the programs at the FFF and
the new one has not learned how to threaten delinquent
borrows with the long arm of the law -- yet.

MAY ATTRACTION
Our coming attraction for May will be Lilly Wong of the
Sacramento Club with her presentation on "little known lakes
and streams of California". Lilly is recognized as one of
the top fisherpersons and fly tiers in the Sacramento area.
She is an accomplished and nationally recognized painter. She
works full time, has a family and is studying for her
doctorate in psychology. A busy Lady.

Further out in the future, we have Dave Howard on Steelhead,
Dick Gallend on fishing the rivers of the Lassen area (with
a teaser on Sierra golden trout fishing), and Mike McIntire
with his program on Alaskan Rainbow Trout fishing.

: NEW CLUB ADDRESS |
! P.0.Box 1107 H
{ Roseville, CA 95661 !



GRANITE BAY FLYCASTERS

GENERAL MEETING
MARCH 10, 1988

The meeting was called to order by our President Jim Victorine.

Terry Eggleston reported on the upcoming Northern Council-Conclave
being held in Redding September 16-18. He mentioned that they

are looking for fly tyer's to help during this program. If inter-
ested contact Terry. Even if you are unable to help, mark your
calendar and make plans to attend one or all three days. It is a
very worthwhile event.

Warren Schoenmann reported on the library. He mentioned that he |
hopes to have it all set up and going by the April general meeting.
John Hardin, offered to donated several magazines that he no longer
wants. If you have any books or magazines you would like to donate
contact Warren.

Terry Eggleston will be offering a free bass fly tying class to
paid members. This class will be held in April. To enjoy this
offer make sure your membership .is current. :

Jim Victorine made available his services for a one day-fishing
outing to area ponds. If you missed this event plan to attend
one of the many other outings planned through the year.

Brad Boustead reported on the upcoming Gibbon Ranch Celebration
to be held Saturday, April 2. If You are interested in helping
the kids on this day for their fishing derby, you need to

contact Brad. This is alot of fun! The last event was a great
success, let see if we can make this one even a greater success.

Dave Howard will be offering his services on-a shad fly tying

class on Thursday, April 21 & will also hold an outing on that
Saturday, April 23. 1If interested contact him for more information
-at 791-0080.

The Morning Star Resort outing that was scheduled for the weekend
of May 14-15, has been cancelled, due to our Annual Picnic being
held Saturday, May 21.

Joe Phelan reported on the monthly newsletter. He thanked all who
have been helping put this out. He mentioned also that if you have
any articles, stories, etc. that you would like to put into the
newsletter they must be submitted by the 25th of each month.

He also mentioned, that if you're business would like to do a little
advertising in the newsletter, send a business card to him. This
will run 6 months for $30.00. Where else can you find such a great

bargain! If you have any questions, on the newsletter or on

advertising contact Joe.

Ken Winkleblack introduced Mike McIntyre our guest speaker for the
night. This evening he spoke on the Deschutes River. He held the
audience captive as he showed great views of the Deschutes River
and some of the small fish being taken (12-15 inches) What a great
way to go. You may wvant to make plans to take a trip to this
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the State bass Program in our locai.ufés.

The mecting was adjourned.
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For the 2 month(s) ended

February 29, 19 88

MONTH YEAR

Operating revenues $ 220 S
Less, operating costs 67 2189

Net operating revenues 153 1152
Dues and fees received

Other income - 215

TOTAL INCOME TSRS ——T3e—

Club news bulletins -
Stationery and 'supplies *

Affiliated association expen. -_- -
Honorariums and services - 550
Other general expenses -~

TOTAL EXPENSES -
NET INCOME 153 3
Beginning bank balance 803

_ 7 805

CASH IN BANK THIS DATE $ 1648 $ 1648

Date: 3{18{88 Certified




MARCH 19 BASS OUTING

BY BRAD BOUSTEAD, OUTINGS DIRECTOR

THE FIRST OUTING OF THE YEAR FOR THE GRANITE BAY FLYCASTERS
WAS HELD ON MARCH 19TH. THE WATERS WE FISHED INCLUDED LAKE
THEODORE AND ROCK CREEK LAKE. OUTING LEADER JIM VICTORINE WAS
ASKED TO "VOLUNTEER" FOR WORK THAT DAY SO I 700K OVER HIS DUTIES
AND MET WITH JOHN HARDIN, FRANK STOLTEN, NEW MEMBER OF OUR GROUP
JIM CHANDLER, AND A POTENTIAL MEMBER AND A FRIEND OF MINE RUSS
WEEKS, AT THE DENNY"S IN ROCKLIN AT 6:00 A.M.. AFTER A HEARTY
BREAKFAST, AND JIM RUNNING BACK HOME TO RETRIEVE HIS FLIFPERS, WE
MOYED ON TO LAKE THEODORE TO START OFF OUR FISHING DAY. AS WE
APPROACHED THE LAKE WE SPOTTED A COUPLE OF FISH WOCRKING ON THE
SURFACE BUT UPON REACHING THE SHORE AND GEARING UP- NOTHING! NOT
A HIT WAS REGISTERED BY ANYONE ON THE WATER THOU RUSS WAS READY
TO HIT TERRY EGGLESTON OR I FOR LETTING HIM BORROW THOSE WADERS
THAT WE THOUGHT ALL THE LEAKS HAD BEEN REPAIRED. THE WATER
TEMPERATURE WAS ABOUT 577!

AFTER A WHILE WITHOUT ANY HITS THE GENERAL CONSENSUS WAS TO
MOVE ON AND TRY OTHER WATERS. NOW DRIVING FROM ONE LAKE TO THE
OTHER SHOULD NOT BE A PROBLEM BUT I LOST MY FLOAT TUBE OUT OF THE
BACK OF MY EL CAMINO NOT ONCE BUT TWICE (THE SECOND TIME IT WAS
TIED IN) AND MIRACULOUSLY NO ONE HIT IT! I“VE NEVER HAD THIS
PROBLEM BEFORE BUT I"VE NEVER CARRIED MY TUBE WITH THE BACK
FLOTATION INFLATED BEFORE SO THAT MIGHT BE SOMETHING TO BE WARY
OF. ARFIVING AT ROCK CREEK LAKE WE (RUSS AND I) FOUND JOHN, JIM,
AND FRANK ALREADY IN THE WATER. THE WATEE HERE FELT EVEN COLDER
(I XEEP MEANING TO GET A THERMOMETER) AND THE WIND STARTED TO
REALLY HOWL. AFTER A COUPLE OF UNPRODUCTIVE HOURS OF FISHING
HERE ALSO WE DECIDED THAT MAYBE THE FISH WERE JUST NO GOING TO
CO-OPERATE THAT DAY AND TO CALL IT OVER. AFTER JIM AND JOHN HAD
LEFT WE DECIDED OVER A COUPLE OF BEERS (THANKS FRANK) THAT WE
WOULD TRY A POND ON A FRIENDS PROPERTY IN PENRYN. AFTER MAKING
SORE THE LIPS OF PROBABLY MOST OF THE FISH IN THE POND WE DECIDED

TO REALLY MAKE THE END TO THE TRIP; AFTER ALL, WE STILL HAD TO
BUY OUR LOTTERY TICKETS!

IT"S REALLY A NICE TIME TO GET TO KNOW YOUR FELLOW CLUB
MEMBERS ON THESE OUTINGS AND WHILE THE FISHING WASN'T ANY GOOD
THIS TIME IT WILL BE ON FUTURE TRIPS SO WE HOPE TO SEE MORE OF
YOU IN THE CLUB PARTICIPATE.



CONSERVATION

According to Jim Pratt, our Chairman on Conservation,

Tom Stienstra’'s Outdoors column in the San Francisco Examiner
recently highlighted some of the latest skulduggery of the
State Department of Fish and Game.

Starting the first of April, a new state law kicks into
effect prohibiting gillnets along the entire Bay Area coast.
The law is designed to stop the illegal kills of sea birds
and marine mammals in the nets. The law also protects
inshore halibut, rockfish and the lingcod fisheries that had
just about been cleaned out by dragnet boats.

It may sound like the type of legislation that DFG would
support but it seems the DFG has quietly issued seven
"experimental permits" to allow commercial trawlers to drag

giant nets along the Bay Area coast, anvway. These nets kill
everything in their path including salmon and striped bass.
These nets are the ultimate vacuum cleaner. The Russians use

the same technologyv to clean out fisheries all over the
world.

How can Fish and Game issue these permits when their job is
to be the guardian of our fish resources? Try writing to the
Director of Fish and Game at 1416 Sth Street, Sacramento, CA
95814.

CALIFORNIA SPORTFISHING PROTECTION ALLIANCE
MAJOR ALERT

The proposed Devil’s Nose Project will dam and destroy nine
and a half miles of prime trout habitat on the North Fork of
the Mokelumne River. If you want to know more, request a
copy of the Environmental Impact Report for the Devil's Nose
Project from The County of Amador, c/o Mr. Rod Schuler,

108 Jackson Street, Jackson, CA 95642.

Any comments you may have should be sent to:
Mr. Jim Canaday, Environmental Unit
Division of Water Rights
State Water Resources Control Board
P.0.Box 2000
Sacramento, CA 95810

and
Mr. James Messersmith, Regional Manager
Department of Fish and Game, Region II
1701 Nimbus Road
Rancho Cordova, CA 95670



QOur apologies to Jack Parker for not publish-

ing this story about Bonefish in Belize sooner.

Jack submitted his fine article some months ago

and it got misplaced for one reason or another.

So, here it is Jack. And thanks for sharing
your trip with us.

FRIDAY, FEBRUARY THE 13TH
By Jack L. Parker

I began writing this on Friday, February the 13th in the
early evening. As I looked out the window I could see a
‘large, bright moon rising over a calm sea between the waving
fronds of many palm trees. It was a very tropical evening in
a very tropical setting, Ambergris Cay, Belize.

For myself and friend, Mike Ripley, the day was just what we
might have expected it to be for a Friday, the 13th, even

though neither of us are particularly superstitious. With
our very knowledgeable guide, Erlindo, we fished several
bonefish flats or "boneyfish" as Erlindo calls them. We were

on the first flat by 9 A.M.. The bonefish were there, but
because of the ultra calm water we were soon to find out they
were even more spooky than normal.

I was first up on the boat’s front bow. It did not take long
for Erlindo’s eagle eye to spot the tail of a feeding fish as
it rooted for food in the soft, sandy bottom of the shallow
bay. I stood tensely but ready as Erlindo poled the boat
into a better casting position. Now, the fish was working
towards us.

"Strip. Strip. Strip,"” whispered Erlindo. After a few
strips, the fish zeroed in on my fly. There was a large wake
as it sped purposely towards the seeming mouthful of food.
There it was, the tail tipped up. I struck, but not too
hard, remembering bonefish have fairly tender mouths. I had
him! It took off like that old saying "greased lightening."
The few loose coils of fly line in my hand were quickly

gone ...that is except for the last loop which, unknown to
me, was wrapped around my index finger. There was a sudden
pull, then nothing. My carelessness had cost me the fish.

"How big?", I managed to ask. " Between four and a half or
five pounds"” answered Erlindo, "that was a very nice
boneyfish." "Well, Parker, looks like you goofed again,” Mike
kidded as we changed places in the boat. Now it was his
turn.



Erlindo, alert as always, carefully poled the boat. "Here
they come,” he said excitedly. "Three o'clock, a big school.”
"Where?" "Where?" Mike velled. "I can't see 'em. There's
too much glare on the water. Erlindo quietly answered "Now
they are at 11 o’clock and moving towards us. See them? See
them, now?

Mike was almost shouting. "OK, I've got 'em." The school
was cruising, feeding or grazing as they moved. They were
within casting range. Mike’s cast shot forward. With a
slight "plop, the No. 6 Olive Shrimp fly landed just a few
feet in front of the oncoming school. There was a loud boil
on the surface as fish scattered in every direction.
"Spooked"” Mike said in a deject tone of voice.

"It was a good cast,"” Erlindo soothed, "but one never knows
about the boneyfish. Sometimes they seem to scare a lot
easier than at other times."

That is how the rest of our day went. We hooked, lost,
spooked and did just about everything else but land a fish.

I was beginning toc be a believer in Friday the 13th, and this
particular one was our last day of fishing in Belize. We did
not, however, let the experience of the day mar the memory of
the great week we had just had. We chalked it off as part of
our learning experience.

This week had been the first time either of us had ever
fished for bonefish. The week had certainly had its ups and
downs, but we were more than satisfied and had enjoyed both
the good with the bad. We both felt fortunate just to be
there. After a lot of research, Mike had chosen the E1l
Piscador Lodge on Ambergris Cay, Belize, which is located, a
short 20 minute flight by small plane from the airport in
Belize City, Belize.

"Belize, where the heck is Belize?" you may be asking
yourself. That’'s the same question I asked, when several
months before our trip, Mike had called and asked I would
like to go there and fish for bonefish. He had explained
that Belize used to be called British Honduras and that it is
located just a round the corner from Mexico’s Yucatan
peninsula. I finally got the picture.

Mike made all the arrangements. I flew from Los Angeles
directly to Belize on a TACA Airlines 767 jumbo jet. Mike, an
airline pilot with more than 20,000 hours flying time as a
captain for TACA. He feels it is one of the finest airlines
in the world. He may be right. I know I was impressed, The
people at the airlines were waiting for me. “Captain Ripley
has arranged everything," the smiling lady at the ticket



counter told me. The plane’s captain, Victor Alfaro, even
asked me Lo ride in the cockpit. That was some flight.
Anyway, we did have a great week in Belize. I wouid strongly
urge anvone interested in fishing for bonefish to go there.
The Kruegers, owners of the El Piscador, are wonderful hosts
and the lodge is very comfortable. They have their own staff
of very knowledgeable guides, who are fly fisherman
themselves.

Mike and I are planning a return trip in November. Believe
me, I can hardly wait.




MEMBERSHIP RENEWAL CHANGE

The club's current system of membership renewal on a member's anniversary
date results in funds being received in an erratic and unpredictable manner

throughout the year. And, since membership renewal is uncertain, so is the
club's income.

Therefore, to help determine what funds will be available to plan the
year's activities, the Board has decided to change future memberships to be

renewed on a calendar year basis in January of each year. This will become
effective in January 1989.

This means renewals already made in 1988, those yet to be made later
this year, and all new memberships will need to be remewed in Jan. 1989.
Renewals after that will always occur in January of the following year.

Here is how it will work:

Members who joined or renewed in Jan., Feb. or March 1988-
renew in Jan. 1989
Members who join or renew between April and Dec. 1988-

pay prorated dues equal to 1/10 of the annual rate
for each month left in 1988.

For example:

Renewal/New Individual membership in May 1988
May is the 5th month. With 7 months remaining
the dues will be 7/10 of $20 for a total of $14.

Also starting in 1989, new members joining in the 1lst quarter
the full yearly rate.

as described above.

will pay
Those joining after the lst quarter will be prorated

If you have any questions come to the next club meeting or contact
Frank Stolten at 725-6894.

EDITOR’S COMMENT

1)

E Just a quick thank to everyone who responded to
H my request for help in getting THE LEADER ou?.
H Keith Haviland sent some new sketches from his
: sick bed. Dave Davey got in the treasurer's

' report as usual. Terry Eggleston did most of

H the reproduction work (sic).

\ got reports in early. Anyway,
H good month. Thanks again.

he new officers
was a really

[ e atidatie



UPCOMING EVENTS

APRIL 5,12,19,26 - 7:30-10:00 P.M. ADVANCED FLY TYING. THIS EVENT
IS FREE TO ALL GRANITE BAY FLYCASTERS MEMBERS SO TAKE ADVANTAGE
OF TERRY EGGLESTON"S VAST EXPERIENCE AND KNOWLEDGE. PRIOR
FLYTYING EXPERIENCE IS REQUIRED.

APRIL 7 - FOR THOSE ATTENDING THE FLYFISHING CLINIC THIS WILL BE
THE EQUIPMENT NIGHT. BRING YOUR GEAR AND HAVE OUR 'INSTRUCTORS
LOOK IT OVER AND HAND YOU SOME POINTERS. SEE ALSO APRIL 16 & 17.

APRIL 14 - 7:30 P.M. APRIL GENERAL MEETING, DENNIS LEE, AN
ASSOCIATE BIOLOGIST WITH THE STATE DEPARTMENT OF FISH AND GAME,
WILL GIVE A PRESENTATION OF THE DEPARTMENTS EXPERIMENTAL

RESERVOIR MANAGEMENT PROGRAM TO IMPROVE WARM WATER FISHERIES
THROUGHOUT CALIFORNIA.

APRIL 16 & 17 _ 8:00 A.M.- 3:00 P.M. 2ZND ANNUAL FLYFISHING CLINIC

TO BE HELD AT THE CLUBHOUSE. SEE ANNOUNCEMENT ELSEWHERE IN THE
LEADER FOR DETAILS.

APRIL 21 - 6:00 P.M. APRIL BOARD MEETING. THE BOARD MEETING THIS
MONTH WILL BE HELD AT THE CLUBHOUSE PRIOR TO THE SHAD
PRESENTATION .THE GENERAL MEMBERSHIP IS INVITED TO ATTEND ALL

BOARD MEETINGS. FOR TIME AND MEETING PLACE PLEASE CONTACT BRAD
BOUSTEAD AT 961-6094.

APRIL 21 - 7:30-10:00 P.M. SHAD FISHING THE LOCAL RIVERS. THIS

PRESENTATION WILL BE GIVEN BY DAVE HOWARD WHO IS A MEMBER OF OUR
CLUB AND A VERY KNOWLEDGEABLE FISHERMAN. DISCUSSED WILL BE
TECHNIQUES AND FLIES USED TO FISH FOR THIS VERY EXCITING QUARRY.
BE SURE TO BRING YOUR TYING GEAR AS WE WILL BE TYING UP SOME SHAD

FLIES. SEE APRIL 23 FOR OUTING AT WHICH TO APPLY THE KNOWLEDGE
LEARNED.

APRIL 23 - 7:00 A.M. SHAD OUTING. THIS WILL BE A FINE OPPORTUNITY
TO FISH FOR SHAD UNDER THE GUIDANCE OF A EKNOWLEDGEABLE GUIDE,
DAVE HOWARD. WE WILL MEET AT THE DENNY'S ON ROCKLIN ROAD
(INTERSTATE 80 & ROCKLIN ROAD) AT 7:00 A.M.. AFTER BREAKFAST,
ABOUT 8:15, WE WILL LEAVE DENNY'S AND HEAD FOR THE YUBA RIVER
NEAR OROVILLE. THIS SHOULD BE AN EXCELLENT TRIP AND A GREAT
OPPORTUNITY TO SHARPEN UP THOSE CASTING AND PRESENTATION SKILLS.

MAY 21 - 10:00 A.M.- ? GBFC THIRD ANNUAL PICNIC. IT'S TIME TO
WRITE THIS DATE ON YOUR CALERDAR AND PLAN ON ATTENDING OUR
PICNIC. PICNIC CHAIRMAN TERRY EGGLESTON HAS A NUMBER OF
ACTIVITIES PLANNED THAT ARE SURE TO KEEP EVERYONE INVOLVED. FROM
BLINDFOLDED FLYTYING (BETTER START PRACTICING NOW FOR THIS ONE)
TO CO-ED VOLLEYBALL, FROM TEAM HORSESHOES TO ACTIVITIES FOR THE

10



YOUNG KIDS, THINGS WILL SURE BE HOPPING. LET"S MARKE THIS PICNIC
OUR BEST EVER. OH YEAH, AS ALWAYS VOLUNTEERS ARE NEEDED TO MAKE

THIS WORK. YOU CAN CONTACT TERRY AT 721-5350 OR BRAD BOUSTEAD AT
961-6094. LET S SEE

SOME OF YOU NEW FOLKS GET INVOLVED!

BRAD BOUSTEAD, PUBLIC RELATIONS REPRESENTATIVE

A new feature for THE LEADER is paid advertising.

In the months to come, we plan to expand the number
of patrons who chose to support the Club and the
newsletter. The cost is $30 per six months. If you
know someone possibly interested in placing their
business card in THE LEADER, please have them call
Joe Phelan at 916-944-1244.

PLEASE PATRONIZE THESE BUSINESS. LET THEM KNOW YOUR
BUSINESS IS IN RESPONSE TO ADVERTISING IN THE LEADER.

FLY FISHING SPECIALTIES

STAN HELLEKSON

ROSE PHELAN
Broker

e 315 Lincoln Street ; i i
. 451 Parkfair Drive, Suite 2 Sacramento, CA 95864
- (916)786—3470 ' o _ Roscvﬂlc CA95678 Bus: (916) 485-4712 Res: (916) 844-1244

(olden Shegie

HAIR DESIGN

ED STULL

PHONE 966-6900
10721 Fair Oaks Bivd e Fair Oaks, CA 95628
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NEWS RELEASE ** NEWS RELEASE ** NEWS RELEASE ** NEWS RELEASE
Three Day Flyfishing Clinic
Only Three spaces open

Mail you checks for $37 made out to GBF or Granite Bay
Flycasters to: Jim Pratt, 8125 Sunset Av., Suite 188,
Fair Oaks, CA 95628

Granite Bay Flycasters Basic Flyfishiomg Clinic

Have you ever wanted to learn to flyfish ? or improve
your flyfishing techmniques 7?7 Now”s your chance. Granite Bay
Flycasters, a local non-profit flyfishing club will be
conducting a three day clinic on April 7, 7 PM to 10 PM and
all day on April 16 and 17.

The clinic will be taught by Chuck Echer, a bay area
flyfishing expert with many years of teaching experience.
The public 1s invited, especially families and women. The
fee for the three day program will be $37 per person.

For more information, contact Jim Pratt at 966-0136.

The first evening will cover equipment and knot tying.
The weekend will feature basic and advanced flycasting as
well as the 3 P”s of flyfishing (place, pattern and
presentation).

The class is designed for both beginners and
intermediate fisherman.
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LIBRARY NEWS:

Warren Schoenmann

First I would
thoughtfulness i

Without hi=s gen
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wau again Dr. gace.

The April 14, 1988 club meeting will mark the opening of tihe

Granite Eay Flvycasters Club Library. I will set up a table at

the back of the clubhouse to display the booke and sign them out.

Sign outs will ke from 7 F.M. antil the mesting starts, and again

during the meeting break for raffle sales. Books will be lganed

out for a period of one month. (sign out at one meeting and

returm  the book at the next regular clubk mesting). Each club
member will be allowed to sign out only one book at a time and

consecutive check ocut of the same book will not ke allowsd

initially so that all members can have a chance to read all of

thz books in the library.

Late return of library books will rmot be tolerated. Fines and/or
the suspernsion of library use by a member will he established and
entorced 1+ the library privileges beconz abused.

The following

i
avallagle for =

i
14

the library books that will be

= urrent list o
1 ut e n club mesting (Boril 143,

1
t ot

+ -+

(=3¢

3
an
m o~

g

a

1

#& Modern Dry—-Fly Code
by Vincent C. Marinaro

A World of Fishing
by Jo= Erooks

California Trout Fishing
by Jim Freeman

Fish and be Damned
by Lawrence Lariar

Fishing the 0Oregon Country
By Francis H. Ames

How to Tell Fish from Fishermen
by Ed Zern

Just Fishing
by Ray Bergman

Larger Trout for the Western Fly Fisherman
by Charles Brooks
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library book list continued...

Thelwell s Comepleat Tangler
by Morman Thelwell

To H=ll with Fishing
by Ed Zern

Trout

by Ray Bergman

Waters of the Golden Trout Country
by Charles McDermand

Some of these books are very rare first edition books and  NOT
reclaceable if lost or destroyed, so please safeguard them while
they are in youwr possession. Also, 1f anyone has a book or two
that mavy be in your bookcase ijust gathering dust why not donate
it toc the club so that all may enijoy reading it just as vou have.
BEring i1t to the club meeting or call me and 1711 see that it gets
into the club library and gets good use by the members.



GRANITE BAY FLYCASTERS

OFFICERS
President Jim Victorine 652-0408
Vice President Frank Stolten 725-6894
Secretary Marge Vingom 645-1742
Treasurer Dave Davy 885-0289

DIRECTORS
Brad Boustead through 1990 961-6094
Marie Stull through 1990 663-2414
Warren Schoenmann through 1989 725-2542
Ken Winkleblack through 1989 988-7129
Terry Eggleston thhrough 1988 721-5350
Jim Pratt through 1988 966-0136
Mike Durand at large 782-3877
Morris Schlesinger Past President T82-52%17

COMMITTEES/CHAIRPERSONS

Conservation Jim Pratt 966-0136
Gatekeeper Ed Stull 663-2414
Librarian Warren Schoenmann 725-2542
Editor Joe Phelan 944-1244
Raffle Tom Ritchie 645-9450
Technical Services Terry Eggleston 721-5350
Fishmaster Brad Boustead 961-6094
Programs Ken Winkleblack 988-7129
Refreshments The Durands 782-3877
FFF Membership Jim Victorine 652-0408
Annual Dinner Brad Boustead 961-60G4
Public Relations Brad Boustead 961-6094
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